[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of Housing, Social and Cultural Strategic Policy Committee Meeting
Thursday 8th July 2021 – 10:30am – TEAMS
________________________________________________________________


In Attendance:	Cllr Pat Treanor, Cllr Aoife McCooey, Cllr Colm Carthy, Cllr Aidan Campbell, Noelene O’Neill, Teresa Carolan, Catherine Elliott, John Murray, Nuala Woods, Drew Hurley, Pauline Maguire.
Part:  	Pat O’Mahony (Author of “Rethinking Housing Options for Older People”)
Adrian Hughes, Toirleach Gourley, Helen Hughes (Monaghan County Council Planning Officers) 

Apologies:	Cllr P J O’Hanlon, Shirley Clerkin, Somhairle MacConghail, Liam Bradley


1. Welcome by Chair – Cllr Pat Treanor.
Special welcome and appreciation extended to Mr. Pat O’Mahony.  It was agreed that Standing Orders would be deferred to allow Mr. O’Mahony present his report at outset of meeting.

2. Presentation by Mr. Pat O’Mahony


3. Minutes of Previous Meeting – 15th April 2021

Adopted without amendment.
Proposed:  Cllr Colm Carthy		Seconded: Cllr Pat Treanor


4. Matters Arising
Housing
· Cllr C Carthy reported that he had been advised that the first Phase of the Tuath Housing development in Radhairc an Bhri in Castleblayney has now been completed and nominations from Monaghan County Council had now been allocated, with keys handed over by Tuath to the new tenants.  This is the first 7 units of accommodation in a 38 unit development.

· Cllr P Treanor requested an update on the Oaklee development in Clones.  Drew Hurley advised this is substantially complete and Monaghan County Council are currently in discussion with Oaklee Housing with regards to rents and charges.


5. HOUSING 

Nuala Woods introduced the Draft Homeless Plan, developed in conjunction with Cavan and Louth Councils as a Regional Plan – Louth being the lead authority.  
Mary Walker, Social Worker – presented the report. 

· Cllrs P Treanor, C Carthy and A Campbell all commended Mary Walker on her detailed report and the Council’s Homeless team for the continued work in providing services especially during the COVID pandemic when access to hotels and B&B accommodations was very limited.
· Cllr Treanor queried the provision of Emergency accommodation, particularly in relation to domestic abuse instances.
· Nuala Woods responded that during her 10year experience in Housing, there has been extensive development of services - Simon Community (Dundalk), local B&B providers, Cuan Mhuire.  The main aim of the Homeless Team is to provide preventative measures to those in difficulty and to support individuals in moving into sustainable tenancies, therefore there is no need of Homeless Hostel.
· Drew Hurley further advised that in the event of an emergency situation arising from domestic violence, TUSLA has a remit and funding availability under Section 10 of the Housing Act.  An Garda Siochana also have powers and responsibilities to source emergency accommodation as required.
· Cllr P Treanor suggested this Plan should be put forward for adoption at the September full Council Meeting.
Proposed:	Cllr A Campbell				Seconded:  Cllr C Carthy


6. LIBRARY – Update on Activities
 
Catherine Elliot introduced the presentation which details the extensive range of activities delivered throughout the difficult COVID period.

Deirdre McQuaid gave a very detailed presentation on the Keep Well Campaign which includes over 20 various activities for people of all ages.  

· Cllrs P Treanor, C Carthy and A Campbell were exceptionally appreciative of the outstanding amount of work being undertaken by all Library staff, which has genuinely benefitted an enormous amount of people over the past 18 months in particular.  The programme of work reflects an energetic, enthusiastic, inclusive and creative approach, with interaction with all age groups and communities.
· Cllr P Treanor asked that this report be forwarded to the full Council meeting – Catherine Elliot confirmed her intention to do so.


7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Cllr C Carthy asked for clarification in relation to the inclusion of the PUP payment for income assessment in the new Social Housing Application Forms as it is a temporary payment.
· Nuala Woods advised that the new form was introduced by the Department for use by ALL local authorities.  She also advised, following a query from Cllr P Treanor, that Monaghan County Council had no discretion in this matter and the Department had not given any indication of a review of this.
· Drew Hurley advised that for individuals NOT on the Social Housing Waiting List where HAP is not available, they can still apply for Rent Supplement from the local Community Welfare Office.  He also clarified, following query from Cllr C Carthy, that all income, (PUP, JS, Employment Income, etc) is subject to assessment for the previous 12month period prior to application date.



8.  Next Meeting
Thursday 23rd September 2021 at 10:30am. 



